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   REPORT TO THE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL 
 

FROM: David Gill, Parks and Recreation Director 

DATE: May 3, 2021 

SUBJECT:  Terrill Park (CIP59) 

 

Recommendation: 

 

Accept this report and funding resolution and set for a public hearing. 

 

Background 

Phase one of the new Terrill Park Master Plan included building the first section of the Merrimack River 

Greenway Trail, new dog park and new upper parking lot was finished in September 2020. This project 

was funded in partnership with the Friends of Merrimack River Greenway Trail, the City of Concord 

along with a grant from the Land and Water Conservation Fund.  

Discussion 

As part of the funded project we include an ad alternative to install water service to the new dog park. 

However, due to the cost of the project we did not have the funds to install the water service. The 

Concord Rotary Club then donated the money needed to install the line. With this donation we were able 

to install the water line to the new dog water fountain located inside the park. I would like to thank the 

Concord Rotary Club for their generous donation. 

         CITY OF CONCORD 


